

PSO Meeting Minutes April 7, 2021 5:30 PM

Call to Order	5:32pm by Stacie Chakiris
Introductions	Virtual Attendees: Stacie Chakiris, Gina Costa, Jenny Bovio, Andre Probst, Allison Schmitt, Veronica Woods, Karen Schreck and Erin Tidd.
Approval of Minutes	Review/Approve Meeting Minutes from March Motion to approve: Allison Schmitt Approved: Gina Coasta
President's Report	 The proposed bylaw changes were posted to the website after our last meeting for all to review. All changes are still in line with Parent Booster requirements. Aside from eliminating the role of Vice President we are also changing the last meeting of the school year to May instead of June. A poll was held via Zoom and 100% (8 of 8) of the attendees voted to amend the bylaws. This is an election year for all Board members. It is a two-year term. All parents and staff are able to cast their vote on the website at www.laremontpso.org/elections beginning tonight until May 4 at 5:00pm. If anyone needs a paper ballot, please contact Allison Schmitt. Results of the election will be announced at the last meeting of the school year on May 5.
Vice President's Report	 Given Stacie Chakiris We have a pending date of April 22 at MOD Pizza Gurnee. Once confirmed with the restaurant paperwork will be submitted to Admin. Our last fundraiser of the year is on May 7 at Oberweis in Gurnee. We are still waiting to hear back from Clucker's and Denny's with the final totals for the February and March fundraisers.
Treasurer Report	Given by Veronica Woods • Our only expense for the month was Zoom for \$14.99.



PSO Meeting Minutes April 7, 2021 5:30 PM

	Outstanding checks for Box Tops were cashed.
	• Ending balance is \$26,253.14
Secretary Report	Given by Jenny Bovio
	• April 27 is Tell a Story Day!
	Val Donnan, Allison Schmitt and Gina Costa will each record a
	video of themselves reading an adapted story for the Laremont
	students. Each administrator will add their own flavor!
	• The videos will be sent to each teacher to incorporate in to their
	day.
School Report	Given by Allison Schmitt:
	Spring Break was a nice break for all staff!
	 Hybrid students are back to 5 days in the classroom.
	• The playground is starting to open back up! Staff is working
	hard to keep it clean and safe for the students.
	• The wheelchair clinic will be opening up in-person soon. All
	clinics will be held outside under the canopy weather
	permitting.
	 DLM state testing has begun for 3rd through 8th graders.
	• Spirit Wear was a huge hit! We would love to have the shop
	open again soon before the end of the year.
	open again soon before the end of the year.
Open Forum	 Shelia reported that we have a few applications for summer
	camps. It is a tough year because many camps are still not
	holding in-person programs for Laremont students.
Meeting Adjourned	Motion to end the meeting made by Karen Schreck
	Meeting adjourned at 5:56pm
	Next meeting will be May 5, 2021